Newsletter from the Independent Living Center
August 2013

In August, it was the National Mother’s Day. Thai people pay respect and showed gratitude to
their mothers. And our teenagers at the Independent’s House had many activities to do with many
different groups of kind people also to give respect too our lady caregivers. We wished our moms be
happy and good healthy. You can see all activities of our teenagers all month below.
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On the 3@ of August in the morning, all the feenagers came to do activities at the Camillian
Social Center Rayong with Ms. Nat-anong Wongkamchan or Noon on the occasion of her birthday.
Sheis akind person and donated money for helping all activities af the center.

Then our teenagers enjoyed having lunch with fthe support from Ms. Parisa
Kanokwatcharachote and her family. They also enjoyed playing fun games with them.

In the evening our feenagers came back to Independent House and then we organized the
birthday party for 5 teenagers, who were all born in August, they are Mee, Sai, Pop, Em and Teel.
That day the group from the "Bridge of Hope Thailand Charity” and Mr. Willis who is one of our
supporter came to celebrate the feenagers’ birthdays. We wished our teenagers be happy and in
good health.
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On the 10™ of August, our feenagers came to take a special class for all the children at the
Camillian Social Center Rayong. All the children enjoyed the study.
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On the 12™ of August our teenagers came to parficipate in the National Mother's Day
activities at The Camillian Social Center Rayong. There were many good activities for our teenagers
to do at the event and the important thing they were very happy to respect our lady caregivers.
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On the 17 of August, in the morning our teenagers went to participate in the Holy Mass at
the church in the Cathedral in Chanthaburi Province. Our teenagers gave congratulations to two
new Catholic priests; they are Rev. Fr. Joseph Phan Anh Dung and Rev. Fr. Peter Nguyen Huu Biet.

After we finished the ceremony, we went fo visit a kind person who helped us with the area for
a nice camp last year. For a while, the area had a lot of water and was flooded but we received a
good welcomed from him. We hope this problem will soon be solved. God bless them.
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On the 24™ of August, our teenagers participated with Chomrom-raumdauychauyrayong in
radio 94.5 FM to organize the activities at Kerepawanaram School in Banchang, Rayong. Those
activities consisted; of cleaning the area around school, painfing the toy machines in the
playground and organized fun activities for the students there. We were very happy fo do this
activity fogether.
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